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 Torrential rain showers caused flooding along the northern Honduran coastline and the Islas de la Bahía. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

1.) Torrential coastal rain showers 
across the northern Honduran coastline 
and the Islas de la Bahía during the past 
week resulted in flooding and damages 
to infrastructure. With heavy rains 
forecast for the next week, additional 
flooding is possible. 



MFEWS is a USAID-funded activity whose purpose is to provide objective information about food security conditions.  Its views are not necessarily reflective of those of USAID or the U.S. Government. The MFEWS 

weather hazards outlook process and products include participation by MFEWS field and home offices, NOAA-CPC, USGS, USDA, NASA, and a number of other national and regional organizations in the countries such as, 

INETER of Nicaragua, Meteorological Service of Honduras, IMN of Costa Rica, INSIVUMEH of Guatemala, ETESA of Panama, NMS of Belize and SNET of El Salvador. Questions or comments about this product may be 

directed to Wassila.Thiaw@noaa.gov or 1-301-683-3424. Questions about the USAID MFEWS activity may be directed to Gary Eilerts, USAID Program Manager for MFEWS, 1-202-219-0500 or geilerts@usaid.gov.  

Abundant rainfall was recorded across the Gulf of Honduras and northern Guatemala during the past week. 
 
During the past seven days, rain showers resulted in high rainfall accumulations (>30mm) across much of the northern coastline of Honduras, the 
Izabal and Petén department of Guatemala and coastal Belize. The highest precipitation totals fell near La Ceiba and Roatán, Honduras, where rain 
gauges recorded >260mm during the past week and flooding was reported.  The abundant rains helped to increase thirty-day and Apante season 
rainfall surpluses. Elsewhere, moderate rains (10-40mm) were recorded along the Caribbean coastlines or just off shore of Nicaragua and Costa 
Rica. The lack of rain across Costa Rica has led to thirty-day and Apante season rainfall deficits. However, the below-average rains have not 
impacted vegetation.  Farther inland and across the Pacific coastline of Central America, rainfall was limited (<5mm), which is to be expected during 
this time of year.  
 
During the next week, coastal rain showers are forecast to continue across the Gulf of Honduras. The heaviest rains (>40mm) are forecast across 
Belize, Guatemala and northern Honduras. The heavy rains could cause additional flooding in Honduras. Light to moderate rains (5-30mm) are 
expected along the Pacific coastline of Guatemala and farther south across the Caribbean coastline of Nicaragua. Meanwhile, seasonably light 
rains (<10mm) are likely across inland areas of Central America. With regards to temperatures during the next week, easterly winds will help keep 
minimum temperatures above-zero in the higher elevations of Guatemala. 
 
 Seven-Day Rainfall Forecast (mm) 

00Z  January 23 – 00Z January 30, 2013 

 

Figure 1:  Source NOAA / CPC 


